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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

2008 ANNUAL MEETING 
Thursday July 31, 2008   10:00 AM   Bigfork Masonic Lodge
I. Call to Order and establish a quorum – the meeting was called to order at 10:05 AM.  A quorum consists of twelve (12).  A quorum was established with thirteen (13) lots represented in person and nine (9) lots represented by proxy.
II. Board Introductions – Board members present included President, Jim Sewell; Vice-President, Patti Rice; Secretary / Treasurer, Vince Taylor, Myron Achenbach, Tim Ryan and John Horning.  Board member Barbara Henry was not in attendance.
III. Nominee Introductions & call for floor nominations – President, Jim Sewell introduced the nominees presented by the nominating committee, Ron Cofer who was present and Cheryl (Bugsy) Yarbrough who was not able to attend.  There being no floor nominations, upon motion and second, the membership unanimously approved closing the nominations.  
IV. Election of two (2) Board members – Upon motion and second the membership unanimously elected Ron Cofer and Bugsy Yarbrough by acclimation from the floor. 

V. Approval of Minutes of July 28, 2007 Annual meeting – upon motion and second the membership unanimously approved the minutes from the 2007 annual meeting.  
VI. Treasurer’s Report – Secretary / Treasurer, Vince Taylor presented the Treasurer’s report.  Vince reviewed the balance sheet.  The Association’s total equity is $70,565.23.  Vince further explained to the membership the different funds which comprise the total equity. These funds consist of an operating fund with a balance of $35, 746.35, which our day to day budgeted expenses are paid from; road reserve fund with a balance of $25,500.19; general reserve fund with a balance of $8,000.78 and common area development fund with a balance of $1,317.91.  Upon motion and second the membership unanimously approved the Treasurer’s report.
VII. Update on Status of the Association – President, Jim Sewell
A. Common Area Development

i. Fence – the golf course has completed installation of the fence.
ii. Right of Way rock dry bed –Eagle Bend North installed a dry rock bed located within the Eagle Bend North road right of way along Golden Bear Drive.  
iii. Trees along Holt – nine blue spruce trees were planted along Holt Drive behind the townhomes.
iv. Marquees – two of the marquees had additional drip lines installed in order to provide better irrigation to the newly planted flowers we now have in all three of the marquees.  Jim thanked Sherri Ryan for her work on the Common Areas Committee. 
B.  Architectural Committee – The Architectural Committee has reviewed several items this year.  Jim thanked Carl Henry for his service and time on the Architectural Committee.

C. Vacant Lots – we have been performing mowing and spraying of noxious weeds on the vacant lots.

D. Golf Course – Tim Ryan stated that we owe a debt of gratitude to Tom Ask and the Eagle Bend Golf Course for all of their cooperation and support in working together to accomplish our common area development goals.  

VIII. Other new business

A. Mr. Willis – asked the Board to address the spraying of noxious weeds on the golf course near the east border of the Golden Eagle townhomes.  This item will be requested of Tom Ask.
B. Mr. White – asked if the remaining area of road right of way along Golden Bear in front of lots 27/28 will have a dry rock be installed.  Jessica explained that the rock bed was installed to alleviate some drainage problems and provide for easier maintenance and that that particular area did not have a drainage area and was therefore not budgeted for installation of a dry rock bed.
C. Missing Street Sign – one member pointed out that the street sign for Colter Loop is missing.  Jessica indicated that a replacement has already been ordered.
D. Governing Document Revisions – at the last Board meeting the issue of updating our governing documents was raised.  The Board discussed that there are currently several housekeeping items such as removing the Declarant and spelling/typo mistakes as well as significant substantive items that are needed to update the governing documents as our development matures and nears the point of being built out.  A committee will be established to work on this project.  Any volunteers should contact the management office.
E. Tim Ryan acknowledged and thanked Patti Rice and Jim Sewell for their time and hard work serving on the Board.

IX. Adjournment – there being no further business the membership unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 10:22 AM.
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